



LGBTQ+ Advocates Committee  
June 1st, 2021  
1 p.m. – 2:30 p.m.

Via CCC Confer Zoom:  
<https://cccconfer.zoom.us/j/95654847209?from=addon>

DRAFT MINUTES

1:00 p.m. 1. Roll Call/Sign-In M- Adam S\_ Marie unanimously approved agenda

(Use chat feature in Zoom to type your name for the record)  
Attendees: Cameron, Peggy, Adam, Danae, Marie, Ammanda, Chris, Daniela, Jeff

1:05 p.m. 2. Action Items M. \_ Peggy S Chris 1 abstention (Marie) remainder approved  
Approval of Minutes

1:10pm 3. Agenda Items

- 3.1 Information Item: committee networking and information opportunities  
(resource guide committee, LA regional Meeting group, etc)
- 3.2 Discussion Item: “booster shot” of Train the Trainer
- 3.3 Discussion Item: Unity Zone update
- 3.4 Information Item: Speaker Series wrap-up
- 3.5 Voting Item: student representative from PRISM as a member of the  
LGBTQ+ Advocates
- 3.6 Discussion Item: meeting format, time, day
- 3.7 Discussion Item: meeting our SPGM obligation (vision)

4. Open Hearing/Good of the Order

2:30 p.m. 5. Adjournment

Next meeting:  
September 14, 2021 (TBD)

### 3.1

- Resource guide was reviewed.
- We would like to consider how to incorporate this guide for NorcoCollege.
- Also, looking for people who can help the state to organize the statewide CCC summit. Contact EmilieMitchell @ Los Rios College to offer to serve. Cameron will send out her contact information. Peggy and Marie expressed interest in this.
- Pasadena City College region 8 is looking for people to help work on a LGBTQ meeting in October. They have a FB page if anyone is interested. Ammanda expressed interest in helping here.

### 3.2

- Cameron spoke at the Academic Senate and some faculty recommended an updated or refresher of the "train the trainer" session.
- Committee decided to keep our main "train the trainer" sessions and having people who need a refresher to take those trainings again.
- We will have to make sure to have enough sessions to ensure people can attend.

### 3.3

- Cameron presented the committee's concerns about the Unity Zone to the Academic Senate.
- The Senate talked about writing a resolution of support for the Unity Zone. We need to continue to collect data to maybe someday result in having a Pride center.
- We will have a PT student resource specialist by the Fall.
- Daniella has put in her budget requests for snacks and promotional elements for the Unity Zone.
- She is now responsible for the Unity Zone. Recommended that we collect the data to support fund requests. Use software like the one Phoenix Scholars uses. The Unity Center has a computer and hopefully the specialist will be able to collect usable data from not only in person, but online as well (Canvas shell, etc).

### 3.4

- Reviewed speaker series. Content was exceptional would have liked more people attend but can't be too hard on ourselves since it was our first speaker series.
- Need to have funds and time to market the event appropriately. Had a \$500 anonymous donation that helped, but didn't have the necessary time. Hopefully next time can recruit more students.
- We would like to continue the series as an annual event. Suggested that maybe instead of having all the series during a single week, we can host one a month.
- Also, need to get these as approved for equity training flex credit.
- Not sure if the series will be in person or still online. Discussed having a live stream for the event in the future. Might also want to receive recommendations from Prism as who to bring as a speaker of interest.
- All the links are on YouTube but not searchable. Dan Lambros created them. Will send the links out to nor-all. Raja's speaking contract allows us to use his recording until July.
- Jeff and Laura have the access to our committee's website to upload that.

### 3.5

- Discussion ensued regarding adding a student representative from PRISM as a member of the LGBTQ+ Advocates committee.
- The LGBTQ+ Advocates committee moves (Marie) and seconds (Ammanda) for the inclusion of a student representative from PRISM as a voting member. Unanimously approved.

### 3.6

- We will try to Keep days and times for our meetings in the Fall. Not sure if they will be Online, in-person or live streamed (dependent on a conversation)

### 3.7

- Summarized the committee's accomplishments and desires for the future. Visions shared ranged

from continued outreach and broadening network, providing more educational opportunities for faculty in the classroom/classroom equitable considerations, Out and Proud list/event, Learning Community Creation, and more.